
 
 
MEMO 
 
To: Madison County Board of Supervisors 
From: Carl Allen 
Subject: Mac Haik Dealership Signage 
Date: December 13,2016 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Board of Supervisors at its December 19, 2016, meeting will hear the building signage 
request that has been previously heard by the Planning Board and recommended for 
approval to the Board for final approval. Additionally, the Planning Board recommended 
approval of a variance to allow the dealership a flag pole with American Flag to be erected 
that exceeds our ordinance that limits such flags to a maximum of forty (40) feet height 
and sixty (60) square feet of flag area. Representatives for Mac Haik have offered to greatly 
reduce both the height and area of the flag in hopes the County will look favorably upon 
additional locational and directional signage to be placed at their front entrance at 
Autobahn Loop also at the entrance to the office park at Calhoun Station Parkway. 
While reviewing this request and researching the ordinances to ascertain if this would be a 
reasonable request to pursue; the following has come to light that will allow for a more 
effective and shortened review process. According to Section 2507; Maximum Heights for 
all Ground Mounted Signs: States, in part, “The Board of Supervisors is hereby empowered 
to grant special permits for signage up to forty (40) feet above the surrounding grade.” 
These signs, as presented do not exceed the maximum height for special signage. Further, 
due to the need for directional signage along Calhoun Station Parkway, we are also 
including with this request a review of their ground mounted directional signs. Please note 
that this is intended to be on a case by case basis that the Board may grant under special 
circumstances and should not be seen as a mechanism for those normally seeking an 
exemption from the sign ordinance. As always, dimensional variances are not the norm and 
should only be allowed under unusual instances as presented by the applicant. 
This interpretation is based upon Section 2601.02: “Administrative interpretation by the 
Zoning Administrator, which states, In the event there is a question as to the general intent 
or specific meaning of any provision of the Zoning Ordinance Text or of the Boundaries 
or District Designations or other matters relating to the official zoning map, the Zoning 
Administrator shall have the power to make such administrative decisions and 
interpretation. Such decisions or interpretations shall be made in writing.” (as presented 
herein). 



Please understand that this in no way is meant to negate nor circumvent the duties of the 
Planning Board members. After much careful and thorough discussion with staff and 
concurrence with legal counsel, it is felt that this course of action will be the most effective 
way of bringing closure to this request. The building of these dealerships by Mac Haik will 
greatly expand the current growth being witnessed along the Gluckstadt Corridor. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 
 
 
Carl F. Allen 
 




































